
 

 

Finance and Budget Committee 
 
Meeting date: February 19, 2025 
 
Agenda Item #: 4 
 
Discussion of a resolution authorizing the Executive Director to execute a 

contract with the Regional Transportation District for support of the 
vanpool services offered by the Denver Regional Council of Governments’ 

Way to Go program in an amount not to exceed $684,000 beginning on 
January 1, 2025, and terminating on December 31, 2025. 

 
Agenda item type: Action item 

Summary 
This action is related to executing a contract with the Regional Transportation District to 
receive funding for the vanpool services provided by the Denver Regional Council of 
Governments through its Way to Go program.   

Background 
The Denver Regional Council of Governments, through its Way to Go program has 
administered commuter vanpool services in the Denver region since 1992. The Regional 
Transportation District supports the Way to Go vanpool services by providing funding to 
subsidize the fares commuters pay to participate in the vanpool program. Vanpooling 
complements transit services, particularly for low volume peak travel times and dispersed 
commute travel. DRCOG staff estimates $684,000 will be needed in 2025 for passenger fare 
subsidies for Way to Go vanpool services. This action will authorize the Executive Director to 
execute a contract with the Regional Transportation District to receive these funds. 

Action by others 
None 

Previous discussion/action 
None 

Recommendation 
Move to adopt a resolution authorizing the Executive Director to execute a contract with the 
Regional Transportation District for support of the vanpool services offered by the Denver 
Regional Council of Governments’ Way to Go program in an amount not to exceed $684,000 
beginning on January 1, 2025, and terminating on December 31, 2025. 

Attachments 
Draft resolution 
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For more information 
If you need additional information, please contact Douglas W. Rex, Executive Director, at 303-
480-6701; or Steve Erickson, Director, Communications and Marketing, at 303-480-6716 or 
serickson@drcog.org. 

mailto:serickson@drcog.org
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